29. CONTRACT NO 99/2000-364 OXFORD TERRACE ENHANCEMENT FROM
HEREFORD STREET TO GLOUCESTER STREET

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Chris Collins — Project Manager

Corporate Plan Output: 9.5.66

The purpose of this report is to obtain Committee approval for acceptance of a tender
which is above the $300,000 authority delegated to Council officers.

The contract is for the extension of the existing “Strip” in Oxford Terrace. The new
section is from Hereford Street to Gloucester Street.

The work includes widening and paving of the path on the east side and planting of
trees and installation of lights to match the existing section. The road and path on the
west side will be resurfaced. (A plan showing the proposed work is pttached.)

Tender prices have been received as follows:

City Care Limited $567,345.25
Pothole People Limited $577,564.68 (withdrawn)
Calcon Asphalt Limited $625,923.05
Local Construction Limited $635,571.00

All prices exclude GST.

These prices include a contingency sum of $56,000.00 and the project is to be
completed by 31 October 2000.

The estimate for the work was $625,000.00.

The process used to seek views on this project were by information leaflet and by
visiting the affected businesses to discuss their requirements during the construction
period.

To enable the tender process to be streamlined, pre-tender registration and pre-tender
meetings were held with tenderers to fully inform them of the time frame and project
details to ensure that the completion date of 31 October 2000 will be met.

Mr Frie Van der Krabben of City Care Limited has given an assurance that the work can
be completed within the specified time.

Recommendation:  That the weighted attribute tender of City Care Limited for the sum of
$567,345.25 be accepted.

Chairman’s
Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted.



